
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sherwood Primary School 
 

 

Parent/Carer Consultation – Summer Term 2023 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you for sharing your views and feedback through our Consultation Form. We value your feedback and your 

views support our ongoing school evaluation. We received 159 responses, this represents 45% of families at 

Sherwood. The narrative within the report provides a response to your written feedback.  

Thank you again, Mrs J Lumb. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: Both of our children 

absolutely love going to school each day. 

They are both always excited about the 

topics they are learning and love to share 

their learning with us, at home. They love all 

things active and we feel Sherwood offers 

them a wide range of sporting and outdoor 

enrichment. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: EYFS staff are 

amazing, my daughter adores each and 

every one of them, they are patient, caring 

and kind to the children and parents. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: Thank you to all the 

staff that go above & beyond with extra 

curriculum activities. The outdoor learning 

experiences are great too. Would love to see 

more encouragement with healthy lifestyle- 

encouraging children to drink more water in 

the school day- so beneficial to support 

learning, moving more - a walk round the 

running track before school every day. 

School response: Thank you for providing 

your child with a water bottle each day. We 

encourage our children to drink at transition 

points throughout the school day and 

timetable; end of lessons, breaktimes, PE 

lessons for example. Our children are 

encouraged also take their water bottles 

outside at break and lunchtime. 

Thank you for your feedback on keeping 

active! We are always looking for new ways 

to keep our children moving! This year we 

have organised a timetable for the use of our 

running track at lunchtime. We also 

encourage parents to walk to school or park 

further away from the school grounds to 

benefit from physical activity before the start 

of the school day. We also promote cycling 

to school, supervised by a parent as 

appropriate. 

Headteacher: Mrs J Lumb ● admin@sherwood.lancs.sch.uk ● 01772 719093 ● www.sherwood.lancs.sch.uk 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Carer Feedback: I would like to 

mention that to get a place for extra 

curricular classes when it is displayed on 

spider is really hard. Within no time all places 

are filled and I could not book for any through 

out this academic year. I do understand that 

first come first served but would like some kind 

of arrangement for everyone to get a place 

at least once in an academic year. Thank 

you. 

School response:  

Thank you for your feedback, We offer the 

following reassurance for the academic year 

ahead: 

• When registration opens, parents who 

book more than one club for their child 

have places removed and are offered one 

club only (this is selected randomly by 

school).  

 

• Spare places are then offered to parents 

who have expressed interest after 

registration has closed. 

 

• Each term, attendance is closely 

monitored. Early registration is offered to 

children in Spring and Summer Terms who 

have yet to attend an enrichment club or 

have expressed an interest. 

 

• In 2022-2023, 80% of children attended at 

least one before, lunchtime or after school 

enrichment activity. This was a 13% 

increase from the previous academic 

year. 

 

• Activities are carefully planned so that our 

children can benefit from staff expertise 

and prepare for sporting fixtures. The 

number of opportunities available to each 

year group will therefore vary each term 

and links closely to the Sporting calendar. 

 

• This year, if registration for a particular 

activity has closed, please compete our 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FORM for your 

child. We will contact you if a place 

becomes available or offer your child an 

early registration opportunity in the Spring 

Term. Thank you. 

Headteacher: Mrs J Lumb ● admin@sherwood.lancs.sch.uk ● 01772 719093 ● www.sherwood.lancs.sch.uk 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Carer Feedback: My daughter 

started Sherwood midway through the 

academic year and has already been 

made to feel one of the Sherwood family. 

She is excited to go to school and is 

achieving. Expectations are high and the 

care and support given is unmatched. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: I would 

recommend the school to my peers for its 

inclusiveness and 360 development. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: We are proud to 

be part of this outstanding school. A 

school where the leadership team work 

hard with all staff and parents to achieve 

the best for the children. A school that 

prioritises and contributes to children's 

educational attainment, wellbeing, 

personal development and mental 

health. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: Really happy 

with Sherwood and the style of teaching 

and leadership. My first child is in EYFS and 

has grown so much with his reading, 

overall learning and social skills also. Thank 

you. 

Parent/Carer Feedback: I think what 

school could improve on is to provide 

forward looking view as to what the 

children will be doing in each half term or 

maybe include a link in the newsletter 

reminding the parents where to find the 

information. 

School response: Our Curriculum for each 

Year Group is available on our website. 

We break this information down each half 

term in our Year Group Curriculum, 

Newsletters.  

We will provide a link to our curriculum 

newsletters more regularly on our 

Newsletter each week, signposting you to 

this information.  

Our children’s weekly homework tasks will 

also provide reference to the learning that 

has taken place in class each week. 

Thank you. 

 

98.7% of Parents and Carers would 

recommend Sherwood Primary School to 

another parent. Thank you for your 

recommendations, support and 

encouragement. 

Headteacher: Mrs J Lumb ● admin@sherwood.lancs.sch.uk ● 01772 719093 ● www.sherwood.lancs.sch.uk 

 


